




CBJ DOCKS & HARBORS BOARD


OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

For Tuesday, April 19, 2011
I. Call to Order.

 Greg Busch called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at the Aurora Harbor 
Office.
II.
Roll.

The following members were present:  Don Etheridge, Cheryl Jebe, Greg Busch, 
and Jim Preston.
The following members were absent:  Michael Williams and Bob Wostmann.
Also in attendance were: John Stone – Port Director, Phil Benner – Harbor Master and
Ruth Danner- Assembly Liaison.
III. Approval of Agenda.


MOTION by Jim Preston: TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED AND ASKED 
UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 


The motion passed without objection.

IV.
Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items.
Paul Swanson
Mr. Swanson expressed his concerns about the proposed location of the retired Navy vessel,

Storis and he asked who would maintain the vessel. 

Steve Kikendall-Tyler Rentals
Mr. Kikendall provided a copy of the bill from Tyler Rentals to provide portable sanitation 

units for FY11.  He also provided a spread sheet comparing the Tyler Rental contract amount to

Docks & Harbors estimated expenses to purchase and maintain their own sanitation units. The

Tyler Rental spreadsheet estimated Docks and Harbors would spend an additional $30,242.00

per year to own and maintain their own sanitation units. 

Andrew Maples-Deharts Live aboard

Mr. Maples asked if the Risk Assessment had been done on the Dehart’s Harbor.

He mentioned that several of the floats in Deharts are sinking and Deharts is deteriorating

very rapidly and he encouraged the Board to move quickly on the replacement moorage in

Statter Harbor. 
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IV.
Public Participation on Non-Agenda Items(Continued).


Dennis Watson-Dehart’s Patron


Mr. Watson said recently there was a presentation given by Mr. Gillette about the Cruise ship


Dock and Mr. Gillette did an excellent job of presenting the project and answering questions.

V.
Approval of March 22, 2011 Operations Committee Meeting Minutes. 


Hearing no objection, the minutes from the March 22, 2011 Operations Committee Meeting


were approved as presented.
VI.      Items for Action.








1.  Juneau Youth Sailing Request for Lease.
Mr. Stone said Juneau Youth Sailing was an experiment started about 10 years ago that
has been successful.  They are interested in a tideland lease for space in the Yacht Club

area they use for storage and operations.  In order to establish a lease, we would need to charge

them some kind of rent even though they are a non-profit organization.   We did issue them a 

use permit for storage of a container that has been there for about 10 years.  Mr. Stone said

he would like to consult Mr. Herran to see what appropriate rent would be for a non-profit public

entity. 

MOTION by Mr. Etheridge: TO RECOMMEND THE BOARD WORK WITH JUNEAU

YOUTH SAILING TO CREATE A 5 YEAR LEASE FOR THE AREA BY THE YACHT

CLUB AND BRING IT BACK TO THE BOARD FOR APPROVAL AND ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT.
The motion passed without objection.

2.  Portable Toilet Service.

Mr. Benner provided a proposal from Porta-John Industries for the purchase of portable sanitation

units.
Mr. Stone said Angelica with the CBJ Accounting department provided us with all the expenses
relating to the portable sanitation units in the Harbors.  There are restroom expenses that are in addition to the Tyler Rental Bill. 

We should probably look at rebidding the contract for another year at this point that will give us another year to look at purchasing and maintaining our own portable toilets.
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VI.        Items for Action (continued).  

Public Comment
Don Burford-R&S Pumping

Mr. Burford felt the cost estimates for CBJ to provide Porta-Johns and maintenance were way out of line and unrealistic.  He felt the City is becoming more and more invasive.  He would have appreciated more advance notice that the City was considering providing its own portable sanitation units. He would not consider bidding on this contract under the circumstances.
Dennis Watson-Dehart’s Patron

Mr. Watson felt that Docks and Harbors should confine there services to harbor related business

and contract out services like portable sanitation units. 

Mr. Preston said this item is something Harbor Staff has asked to look into and has not yet

been accepted by the Board.

Mr. Etheridge said he remembers when Docks and Harbors staff was doing the porta-potties
in house and the staff threw a fit about doing it in house and he swore he would never get involved in it again.  That is why the service was originally put out to bid. 

Mr. Busch said he appreciated the staff taking a look at services like this for a possible cost savings.

Mr. Preston recommended getting the bid out for notice so that all the companies providing this service can bid on it.  
VII.     Items for Information/Discussion.




1.  Russell Peterson Request.
Mr. Stone said in the packet there is a memo from him dated April 11, 2011 which recaps the   

past history behind the inactive vessel regulation.  He also provided a copy of the Regulation in            
 the packet.  We are asking vessels that have not moved in years to demonstrate operation or 
move to an inactive moorage zone.  
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VII.      Items for Information/Discussion (continued).  

We are also removing vessels that are a hazard or in danger of sinking in the harbor.

Mr. Peterson’s vessel is not a hazard, but it has not moved in several years and he is asking

for relief from the request to move because he is actively restoring his vessel. 

Doug Mertz-Attorney for Russell Peterson

Mr. Mertz said Mr. Peterson has one of the oldest wooden boats in the state and he is actively restoring the vessel from original blue prints.  He does intend to make the vessel active.  The

vessel is currently tarped over for restoration and removing the tarps, Mr. Peterson has estimated, 

will cost him an extra $2,000.  He can show that the vessels engines run while staying in its slip

and he would be happy to give the Harbor Board Members a tour of the vessel and show the progress he has made.  This seams to be a reasonable compromise under the circumstances. 

Mr. Preston asked when Mr. Peterson felt he would be able to move the vessel.  Mr. Peterson
has been told by Harbor Staff that we can  move him to an inactive area where he will be allowed to continue working on the vessel and not be asked to move the vessel. 

Mr. Busch said in 05 CBJAC 07.010 it is not very clear how many times a vessel will be required to move from the harbor per year.

Mr. Stone said in practice, we are asking vessels to move that have not gone anywhere since we installed the new marina management system three and a half years ago. 

Mr. Benner said as the Harbormaster he would never approve of a boat being powered up in its 

slip.  This practice is hard on the floats. 

Mr. Etheridge said he did not want to see the harbors go back to being full of non-moving 

vessels. 
Ms. Danner asked if Mr. Peterson would be able to get his slip back once the vessel was operating.
Mr. Stone said once the vessel is finished he would need to get back on the waitlist for another

slip assignment. 

Mr. Busch suggested they take a look at how the waitlist is currently working. 

Ms. Danner asked if the Harbor had an inactive space that would accommodate Mr. Peterson’s

vessel. 
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VII.
Items for Information/Discussion (continued).


Mr. Benner said we can take a look at that.  There is a space along the main part of Douglas


in the newer section that has been dredged that will accommodate the Seal. 


Mr. Stone said we will start working with the vessels that have not moved after June 1st.


We can revisit this item again at the next operations meeting. 


2.  Reserved Moorage Rental Agreement Change.


Mr. Stone said we added a sentence to the annual preferential moorage agreement for this year in consideration of the moorage situation at Dehart’s.  The first sentence of the moorage agreement 


now reads, “This moorage agreement does not guarantee that you will not be moved from your current assigned slip for reasons of safety, good working order, or other unforeseen circumstances as determined by the Harbormaster..”  The ordinance does give us the authority to do that and this


will serve as a reminder that there is always a possibility that you could loose your assigned slip and be moved somewhere else. 


Dennis Watson


Mr. Watson questioned the twenty-five cents per foot fee for uninsured vessels in the harbor.


He felt that twenty-five cents per foot would hardly insure a vessel each month. 


Mr. Preston clarified that the vessel disposal fee strictly helps Docks and Harbors bring a boat to the surface in the event it sinks in the harbor and does not have insurance.  

3.  Harbor Operations Update.

Mr. Benner included a memorandum of work ongoing in the Harbors and the Port in the packet.

Mr. Benner said we have hired a permanent full time Harbor officer to replace Pete Frank who is retiring at the end of April 2011.  Mr. Frank (Ben) Merritt will be taking his place at the down town harbors.  We will be having a BBQ for Pete tomorrow, April 20, 2011 from 11:00 to 1:00 please come and celebrate.


We will be having a surplus inventory auction as well as a vessel impound auction on July 13th, 2011 at the Aurora Harbor Office. 


On the 10th of June, 2011 we will be having a going away party for John Stone and Nicky.


We will also be having customer appreciation day on May 27, 2011 at the Aurora Harbor Office. 
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VIII.
Staff & Member Reports.

There were none.

IX.
Committee Administrative Matters.


Mr. Busch said at the last Operations meeting we decided to table the item for discussion: Statter


Harbor Lower Lot Management.  That item was not on the agenda for tonight’s meeting, but it


does need to be added as a discussion item on the agenda for one of the next Operations Meetings.

The next Operations Meeting will be on May 17, 2011.

X.
Adjournment.


MOTION by Mr. Etheridge: TO ADJOURN THE OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING AND ASK UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

The motion passed without objection.


The meeting Adjourned at 6:47 P.M.

